
 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
An update on school matters in relation to COVID-19. 
NAPLAN: 
Education Ministers met today and decided that NAPLAN will not proceed in 2020. The NAPLAN test window was 
scheduled to be held from 12 to 22 May.  
 
The decision to not proceed with NAPLAN in 2020 has been taken to assist school leaders, teachers and support staff to 
focus on the wellbeing of students and continuity of education, including potential online and remote learning. 
 
LEARNING FROM HOME: 
Teaching and learning at Young High School includes opportunities for learning from home. Many of our subjects include 
working using online platforms such as Google Classroom and we would like to enhance the capacity to be able to 
complete work at home. 
 
The processes we currently have in place for our students can also be used to support students who may temporarily be 
unable to attend school.   
 
We request each family to complete the online survey regarding access. This survey has been sent via text message and is 
also available through the Skoolbag app. We would appreciate all families completing this as soon as is possible. If you are 
unable to access please have your child collect a paper survey from the front office on Monday. 
 
Further information regarding COVI-19 and schools can be located at: 

• COVID-19 advice for schools and education 

https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/Infectious/diseases/Pages/covid-19-schools.aspx 
 
PROTECT YOURSELF 

1. Clean your hands for at least 20 seconds with soap and water, or use an alcohol-based sanitiser with at least 60% 
alcohol. 

2. Cover your sneeze or cough with your elbow or with a tissue (and dispose of it immediately).  
3. Avoid close contact with people who are ill.  
4. Avoid touching your eyes, nose and mouth. 
5. Stay at home if you are sick  

More information can be found on the following website: 

https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/Infectious/diseases/Pages/protect-yourself.aspx 

If you have any questions or concerns please notify the school on 63821166. 

Regards 
Anna Barker 
Relieving Principal          Ver: 20/3/2020 
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